Clodagh Crumlish
7 Glenoughty Close,
Letterkenny,
Co. Donegal,
Ireland

Graduate Recruitment,
Byrne Wallace,
88 Harcourt Street,
Dublin 2,
D02 DK18


6th February 2017


Dear Graduate Recruitment Team,

I wish to apply for a position on your summer internship programme. As a Trinity law student in my penultimate year, I believe that my knowledge, skills and experience to date are suited to this role.  I am currently on exchange in Maurer School of Law, Indiana University but will return to Ireland in late May 2017.  

In early 2016 I participated in a program from which I was chosen to travel to London to attend an open day at Clifford Chance office.  This experience proved to me that I have special interest in the sphere of corporate law. Corporate law does not exist in a vacuum and working knowledge of business practice in the UK and the US are of crucial importance for any firm.

I am currently undertaking a specialization in Corporate and Business Law. This specialization includes subjects such as corporations, accounting for lawyers, transaction drafting and international business transactions. My knowledge and interest in the corporate world has increased dramatically since commencing this specialization. 

There are many reasons why Byrne Wallace is my firm of choice, most notably for its corporate team. Byrne Wallace’s corporate team consists of M&A, corporate advisory as well as shareholder and joint venture arrangements. Byrne Wallace has been ranked as one of Ireland’s top merger and acquisitions legal advisors. Over the course of 2016, Byrne Wallace has advised on many high profile transactions across not only sectors but also jurisdictions including the US [Minneapolis based United Language Group]. These are all areas and transactions in which that I have a budding interest in.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Byrne Wallace is also recognised for its top tier employment division. Having studied Labour Law in the US, my interest in the labour and employment disputes area has been developing. I recently produced a research paper on the Uber employee/ independent contractor dispute, which was published in my Labour Law class semester journal. Having the opportunity to work alongside Byrne Wallace associates in this practice area would be incredibly beneficial in harnessing the skills that I have learnt so far.

In addition to my coursework this year, I have been gaining some experience in the legal profession.  I am involved in pro bono work with the Inmate Legal Assistance Programme. This involves conducting client meetings in federal prisons, interviews and research under the guidance of an attorney. This experience has enhanced my communication and teamwork skills along with my determination. I feel that this experience could be translated to working in a fast paced corporate firm such as yours. 

Being part of your Intern Programme would be a fantastic opportunity and an honour.  I know that the training, feedback and support that I would receive in Byrne Wallace would be top tier.

Thank you for taking the time to review my application and I look forward with anticipation to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,


Clodagh Crumlish
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